       TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR MARCH 5, 2015 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on March 5, 2015.
Members Present: Michael Parry, John Taylor, Noah Grunberg, Chris Macek
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Joe Palmeri, Lowell Laporte
Guests: None
Chair pro temp John Taylor called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m. 

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to approve the meeting minutes of February 5.

Voting in favor: Noah, John, Michael, Chris

Opposed: None


Abstaining: None
A hearing for a Special Permit for William Greene/Shelburne Woodshop was scheduled for April 2.
John had recently taken a webinar concerning cell towers. He has now received a thumb drive containing the information from the webinar. He will look at it, and then make it available to other Board members.
Mail was an email from the Citizens Planning Training Cooperative announcing the CPTC 2015 conference to be held in Worcester, on March 21.
Old Business

Lowell and John had attended the public hearing on the sign bylaw and other "housekeeping-type" changes to the bylaws. John reported that there had been quite a lot of discussion on the sign bylaw, particularly on off-premises signs and special event signs for other towns.
New Business
The Planning Board has scheduled a hearing on a Large Scale Solar Installation Bylaw for March 25. The ZBA had been asked for comments. Large scale is defined at least one acre in size but not more than 10 acres.
The Board came up with several questions. What is meant by minimizing the effect on agriculture when fields would be covered with solar panels? What is meant by "screening" from neighbors and the highway? What does premises use mean for solar power? There are conflicting definitions of premises use and the one-acre solar installation. At what point does the solar installation become the principal use on a property?
It was noted that nowhere is the ZBA listed as the special permit granting authority. The Planning Board will be asked to specify that.

It was decided that Noah and Chris would represent the ZBA at the March 25 hearing.

It was noted that ZBA forms should be reviewed for accuracy.

At 8:48 p.m. a motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to adjourn the meeting. The vote in favor was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,
Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
Document List
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